
  
 

ACTION 
 

TITLE:     Consider Approval of Bid for Security Package One  
      
DATE:     May 20, 2019      
 
RESPONSIBLE ADMINISTRATOR: Dr. Terry Morawski 

Deputy Superintendent  
      
BACKGROUND/CONSIDERATIONS: 
 
The first four schools selected to receive secure vestibules as Millage 2018 security projects 
include the following elementary schools: Cavanaugh, Fairview, Spradling, and Sunnymede. The 
process included: the bid was advertised March 31, 2019; a mandatory pre-bid meeting was 
held for contractors on April 9, 2019; and bids were opened on April 16, 2019. Five bids were 
received for the security package ranging from $521,675 to $894,000. Wear Construction of 
Fort Smith was the lowest responsible bidder. If approved, work will begin immediately on 
these projects to complete as much a possible during the summer months. 
 

Date Construction Bid Event 
March 31 2019 Bid Advertised 
April 9, 2019 Mandatory Contractor Pre-Bid Meeting 
April 16, 2019 Bid Opening 
May 20, 2019 Board Considers Award of Bid 
May 21 - June 1, 2019 Contract Executed/Notice to Proceed Issued 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
The Administration recommends the Board of Education award the bid of Security Package 
Number One to Wear Construction and authorize the Administration to execute a construction 
contract for this project. 
 
If the Board agrees, the motion would read: move to accept the bid of $521,675 from Wear 
Construction for Security Package Number One and authorize the Administration to execute a 
construction contract for this project. 
 
 
  


